
HEADWELL COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Tuesday 2nd of april 2024 AT 7PM  
Headwell Bowling Club, 

60 Shamrock Street, 
Dunfermline, KY12 0JQ 

 
 
 
 
 
1.Welome / apologies for absence/ 
A warm welcome was extended to all.Apologies were received from Cllr Gavin Ellis 
and Cllr Auxi Barrera 
 
2.In attendance 
Chair, Vice chair, Secertary and Eight Members of public,  
 
Fife Councilliors-  
Cllr Gordon Pryde 
 
Community Police officers –  
PC’S Paton and Colquhoun 
 
3.Adoption of previous minutes 
The minutes of 12th  march 2024 were proposed by member * and seconded by 
member * 
 
4. Meeting was opened by 
Vice Chair * who then passed onto Newly elected chair *, Once a vote was taken and all 
agreed to * taking chair and secretary * . 
 
5.Matters arising from previous minutes  
 
a. 
Proposed one way system at Hill Street /Rose Street. 
Cllr Gordon Pryde has nothing new  to report, it has been left with transportation they 
are drafting up something and will get back to us in due course. 
 
b. 
Roundabout at the end of Arthur Street leading to Broomhead /Wellwood 



Cllr Gordon had explained that the proposed barriers will not be going ahead, A full 
report will be issued in due course on potential ways to make the junction safer.  
 
C) 
Coffee morning. 
After a succesful opening for our first coffee morning, our next one will be on the 5th of 
april at 12PM in the main hall in Headwell bowling club, hope to see everyone there. 
  
D)  
Notice Boards 
It was proposed that TWO new notice boards would be bought and erected, FC 
accepted one of the locations which is the green space on headwell road leading to 
arthur street. The second location was rejected by FC which was situated on the wall 
beside the golden chippy. Second location is now to be confirmed although this is not a 
urgent matter. 
 
E) 
Anti social behaviour/criminal ativitives 
Community officers PC’S Paton and Colquhourr were in attendance to which they gave 
us an upto date Community report, which will be sent once the CC is in receipt of this. 
The Pc’s had stated that the police are doing a lot more patrols due to the rise of 
antisocial behavior. The police also have Police scotland youth volunteers to help as 
they are aware of the use of vapes being selt from Unidentified shops. 
 
F) 
Leaflet drop 
waiting on date to be confirmed, prinitng will be completed soon. 
 
G) 
Water rising on headwell avenue/ Blair drive 
Cllr gordon pryde had assured us that there is no new information and the issue is still 
ongoing, This is now in the hands of FC. 
 
H) 
Social Media Update. 
Discussed our new Email adress which is HeadwellCC@outlook.com 
Any concerns or issues please use this email. 
Facebook followers are sitting at 199 people following the page. 
 
 
 

mailto:HeadwellCC@outlook.com


I) 
Membership. 
Our membership status is currently at SEVEN members with a maxium of TWELVE,  if 
anyone would like to join please get in touch. 
 
AOCB/Questions from floor  
 
J) 
Roadworks 
 
Roadworks are currently undergoing and will continue into September. 
 
K) 
Community Garden clean up 
Looking for some volunteers as a local resident sugested a community garden clean up 
infront of the bowling club on arthur street side entrance, this would entail general 
weeding and garden upkeep. Date TBC. 
 
L) 
Park update 
A local resident had suggested when the park is renovated to install larger signs regarding 
no dogs within the playpark gates. This will be looked into once the park is renovated. 
 
 
THE newly elected chair thanked everyone for coming and hoping to see them at our next 
meeting. 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 
 
7TH of May  
7PM MAIN HALL  
HEADWELL BOWLING CLUB 
60 SHAMROCK ST 
DUNFERMLINE 
 KY120JD   


